
FEATHER RIVER RAIL SOCIETY 
AGENDA REPORT 

 
 
DATE:  December 8, 2023 
 
TO:  Board of Directors 
 
FROM: Eugene Vicknair / Kerry Cochran 
 
MEETING: December 9, 2023 
 
ITEM:            Old Business 1 
 
SUBJECT: Proposed Lake Oroville Railroads Photo Book Jim Lekas and additional 
materials  
 
 
Sadly, Jim Lekas passed away just after Thanskgiving.  However, in discussing the proposed 
book with various persons, including Dale Sanders, Kerry Cochran and Frank Brehm, we are 
intending to move forward as Jim had approved the expanded “Lake Oroville” concept. 
 
In addition, I spoke with friends of Jim including Jim Atkins and Ken Rattenne and they not 
only do they approve but they wish to assist with the book.  Jim Atkins will be travelling to 
Virginia in the spring to assist Jim Lekas’ son Kevin in going through his father’s collection 
and reviewing materials relevant to the book. 
 
The plan is still to use materials written by Kent Stephens as well.  Last weekend, I assisted 
Dale Sanders in some archive research and we located some photos and materials relevant 
to the proposed book. 
 
ACTION: Update report to Board, request comments 
 


